
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Quarterly Meeting of the Board 

10:00 a.m. Thursday, July 15, 2021 
 
Present at the meeting were Chairman Larry Watson and Vice Chairman Rick Devoe, (Secretary and 
Treasurer positions remain open.) Also attending were Rev. Robert China, Wallace Foxworth and Terry 
James.  
 
The board decided to update the Foundation bylaws and asked Executive Director Dawn Dawson-House 
to seek counsel from the University of South Carolina law school on proper elements. 
 
The board voted to expand the board by adding five people identified by Executive Director as 
professionals with skill sets that could benefit the Foundation.  
 
The Foundation bank balance was $18,838.91. We are expecting several expenses to come through over 
the weekend and throughout July 2021. Chairman Watson and Vice Chairman Devoe directed ED to 
retain a bookkeeper. 
 
Brief project updates: 
 

• Advertisements from the Family Reunion Toolkit are hitting publications and social media. 

• The print edition of the Green Book of SC is underway. 

• The WeGOJA Foundation provided support for SCAAHC projects, including a Green Book extant 
sites and oral history tour of Cheraw, summer school and after school programming project with 
the SC Arts Commission, and public programs associated with the oral history project Black 
Carolinians Speak. 

 
With no further business, the Foundation meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dawn Dawson-House 
Executive Director of the WeGOJA Foundation 
PO Box 1053 
Hartsville, SC 29551 
803-665-6674 
 


